
Minutes of the Forsyth Amateur Radio Club Business Meeting—21 April 2014 

By Terry Brown (AK4D)—Secretary, Forsyth Amateur Radio Club 

1.  Call to Order:  Meeting at Elizabeth’s Pizza-2824 University Parkway was 
called to order by Club Treasurer Henry Heidtmann, W2DZO, at 1935 hours with 
eight members attending:  Terry Brown-AK4D, Henry Heidtmann-W2DZO, Jim 
Atkins-W4UX, Don Edwards-WS4NC, Bob Gusek-NC4RC, John Kippee-N0KTY, Doc 
Holliday-WB4QIZ, Andrew Gusek-NC4AG.  President Jerry Minor could not attend 
due to illness.  Note that attendees met at the Red Cross prior to this 
meeting to do a visual inspection of work to be done. 

2.  Treasurer Report:  Henry Heidtmann, W2DZO, reported the club balance to 
be $2200.51. 

3. Meeting Topics and Discussion of Work to be Done at the Red Cross:   

 a.  Future Meeting Topics:  Jim Atkins, W4UX, stated that the main 
topic of the May meeting would be on digital communications, PSK31.  
Presentation would be by Harold Richardson-N4HER and Doc Holliday—WB4QIZ.  
June meeting would be focusing on Field Day.  An auction of surplus club 
assets would be held at the July meeting.   

b.  Coax Check:  A discussion was held on checking existing coax line 
at the Red Cross for damages and other issues and putting in additional coax 
lines.  Also, each coax line will be “toned” and labeled at each end for 
identification purposes. 

c.  Tower Repair:  Don Edwards and Bob Gusek discussed reinforcing the 
three tower legs at the bottom with a ~~28 inch length of pipe on each leg, 
with each pipe held to a tower leg with two sets of metal plates with two 
plates per set, one two plate set near the top of the new pipe and the other 
two metal plate set near the bottom of the pipe.  Each of the 12 plates will 
have three bolts on each side, total of 36 bolts firmly holding the plates to 
the new pipe and tower legs.  A critical item would be in the installation of 
the plates making sure that the pressure that the plates would be firm but 
not crush or deform the existing tower legs. Don is getting some of the 
materials.  Bob will fabricate the plates with holes for the bolts.  The plan 
is for all of this to get done by this coming Friday.  Tower work and 
replacing coax lines is still scheduled for Saturday morning.  
 
4. Adjournment:   Henry Heidtmann adjourned the meeting at 2030 hours after 
initial motion to do so with second. 

 



Post meeting information 

1.  Photo of tower repair work: 

 

2.  Approximately 130 letters to former club members have been mailed out 
with each letter containing info on club assets, benefits and why they should 
be a FARC member, that persons callsign badge and the latest info and 
requirements for entering the FARC scholarship,  

3.  New Business Meeting Location:  A proposal had been made to have business 
meetings at Oscars Grill, 3348 Robinhood Rd.  On the next page are photos of 
the two potential meeting rooms.  My note:  Looks like a great location with 
plenty of privacy as both rooms are enclosed from normal business section. 



 

 

 


